RICHMOND AND BARNES DEANERY SYNOD

Minutes of Meeting held on 12th January 2017 at Christ Church, East Sheen at 7.30pm

1.     Hymn - O Praise Ye the Lord

2.     Revd Trevor Patterson opened the meeting with prayer.

3.     Revd David Guest welcomed everyone to Christ Church saying it was hard to believe that he had been in post nearly a year.  He drew attention to the new hall, built at the side of the church.  It is well used by a number of groups and can also be used following weddings and baptisms.  It is very much a part of the aim of Christ Church – being involved in the local community.   David continued by saying that the 3rd Sunday of the month was usually an All Age Communion Service.  This coming Sunday they would be starting something new, there would be no Communion just a Family Service.  When there was a 5th Sunday in the month they would be holding a Healing Service.  David said he had been involved with Healing Ministry for 40 years and it was an exciting time for Christ Church.

4.     Scaling Walls/One in Christ.  Revd Richard Sewell spoke about his recent trip to the Holy Land, a visit initiated by Bishop Richard, including a power point presentation.  There were 17 delegates from the Diocese of Southwark together with 19 delegates from Zimbabwe.  They went to experience the Holy Land together and reflect on its impact from different perspectives.  It wasn't just a study tour/pilgrimage.  They were based at St. George's College in Jerusalem which was an Anglican community of education and hospitality, offering site visits, engagement with local Christians, common prayer and reflection.  St George’s expertise is second to none and they have almost unprecedented access to parts of the Holy Land.  Lives are transformed and faith renewed.  

The groups spent 9 days travelling around Israel and were encouraged to go home and share their experiences.

The visit began in the Galilee region based in Nazareth where, in the bottom of the huge church there, the birth place of Mary was thought to be and the site of the Annunciation.

Then on to Capernaum thought, to be the home of St Peter.  Beside the Sea of Galilee was a place you could pray and meditate on Jesus' ministry.

The group spent several days in Jerusalem, one of the most extraordinary cities in the world including:
The Church of the Holy Sepulchre - the centre of faith for Christians, Muslims and Jews alike.  
The Dome of the Rock - where Mohammed was taken up to heaven.
The Al-Aqsa Mosque.  
The Western Wall of the Temple - a holy place for Jews to pray.
The group was allowed access to the Dome of the Rock and Al Aqsa Mosque through relationships built by St George's.

Israel is a country which is divided in many ways.  At the heart of its story is conflict and massacre.  Zimbabwe is also a country of division, violence and poverty.  

Next was a visit to the River Jordan, a place where the group renewed their Baptismal vows and recalled their vocation.

What did we learn?  Israel and Palestine are not just museums to visit but places where people try to live normal lives.  Their history is complex and simplistic approaches will not do.  We were all moved and touched by different things.  Whatever our home context Christian faith can draw us closer to God and to one another.  Richard said he had been personally touched to see those not so well travelled revelling in being pilgrims and tourists.  He also said that he was shocked by the deterioration in the country since his last visit, there was a palpable sense of tension and he was disturbed by the plight of the Palestinian people.  He was conscious that whilst he was returning to a comfortable life, the Zimbabwean members of the group were returning to grave worries and a challenging political situation.  We should stand in solidarity with them in any way we can. 
Pray for both the Palestinians and our brothers and sisters in Zimbabwe.

Richard then answered questions for Deanery Synod members.

Advice on how to build relationships with Palestine and Zimbabwe - We have established links with Zimbabwe. More information would be in the Lent material being circulated within the next few weeks.
Regarding Palestine - become a friend of St George's.  Visit their website and read their monthly newsletter.

More details of the experience of the Zimbabwean delegates - Each evening there were encounter groups (5/7 people in each) to talk about the day, but it was hard to talk in other than generalisations.  A profoundly moving moment was in St Anne's Church in old Jerusalem where the acoustics where amazing and singing encouraged.  One of the Zimbabwean delegates started to sing and others gradually joined in.  Everyone stopped and listened in awe.  Their song spoke of their pain, but it was also joyous.

Revd Trevor thanked Richard for sharing his experiences.

5.     Update following Deanery Synod held on 12 October 2016.  Trevor reported that: 
Adam Rylett was putting together a group of Youth Ministers to see how we can take forward Children's and Youth work in the Deanery.  They would be meeting soon and would report back to the next meeting of the Deanery Synod.

Facebook page - Revd David Guest would facilitate this and Trevor asked that anyone interested should speak to David at the end of the meeting.

Katherine von Schubert would like to draw the attention of Deanery Synod members to the Refugees at Home organisation which offers a legal way for ordinary people to offer hospitality to Syrian refugees. www.refugeesathome.org
Revd Peter Hart reported that two Syrian families were living in the Borough, placed through the Home Office.  The aim was to have 10 families in the Borough.

6.     Finance - Marian Mollett reported on the Parish Support Fund 2016.  Pledges from this Deanery totalled £1.266 million with every parish honouring their pledge.  Pledges for 2017 totalled £1.245 million, an increase of 2% overall.  Money paid to the Diocese comes back to the Deanery through stipends and housing for Priests but we also support five Priests outside the Deanery through our contributions.
Richard Sewell said that more information concerning the Fund could be found in The Bridge.  It was felt that another way of informing Deanery members about the Fund could be via the proposed website.

Marian also reported that Deanery Synod elections would be taking place this year at each church's Annual Meeting.  She thanked all those who had participated over the last three years.  Leaflets and forms were available for parishes and she asked members to encourage others to stand for election.

7.     Area Dean's Notices - Trevor welcomed Revd Ann Crawford to St Matthias, Richmond.
Revd Alex Barrow would be Licensed at All Saints, East Sheen on 6th April 2017.
Farewell to Revd Ann Lynes leaving on 29th January 2017 to join Holy Trinity, Northwood.
Thanks to Tricia for her role as Deanery Synod Secretary over the last year.  This is her last meeting and if anyone knows of someone who could take on the role, please speak to Trevor.

8.     Any Other Business - None.

9.     Date of Next Meeting - 10th May, 2017, venue to be advised.  The main item on the agenda will be Youth and Children's Ministry.

Trevor thanked everyone for their support and contribution to the Deanery Synod.

10.    Hymn - Be Thou my Vision.

11.    Trevor closed the meeting with a Blessing.
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